Plymouth History Centre update – October 2015.

The news from Plymouth is that the plans for Plymouth History Centre got the thumbs up from the Heritage Lottery Fund in all respects save one, after consideration of the project report submitted in August at the half way stage of the detailed development phase. The one problem aspect  was the project costs which had risen significantly and the team are now working to reduce the costs and increase the funding package. I will mention some of the figures later.

The plans themselves will be on display during next week (w/c 26th October) in the Pannier Market in Plymouth. That is part of the formal consultation process required by Heritage Lottery Fund and the Round 2 paperwork will be submitted to them in April 2016. Subject to their approval and all necessary planning consents, building work should commence in early 2017 (not 2019 as stated in the Newsletter).
At this stage I can say that the plans show a substantial three storey new build extension at the rear of the present Library building. That will house the Plymouth & West Devon Record Office archive on the top floor with facilities for public research on the floor below, alongside the main public study area which will incorporate the Local Studies Library. Those first floor Research and Study areas will be reached through one of the main galleries, provisionally entitled Living and Building the City, which itself will make use of archive material.

The History Centre website Love our Past continues to contain features and occasional updates and is worth keeping an eye on. FoDA is invited to quarterly meetings of the “Consortium” of interested bodies and organisation and provides a worthwhile route of communication.
So far as the figures are concerned the original total cost was £21m or £24m depending on whether certain revenue items were included. The total is now put at £32m which includes some of the costs of relocating the lending library elsewhere in the City Centre. The City Council have agreed to contribute an extra £2.5m bringing their total to £8m and HLF are likely to increase the £12.5m ringfenced by them last year. Application has been made to the Arts Council for just over £4m for the proposed gallery at St Luke’s church and the outcome of that application will be known in February next year. Applications are also expected to be made to the Wolfson Foundation and a range of smaller foundations.
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